
COMMUNITY NOTICE 

For Immediate Release: 

Enniskó:wa/March 24, 2020 

MCA HEALTH FACILITY CLOSED TO THE PUBLIC 
Essential Health Services Remain Operational 

The Mohawk Council of Akwesasne’s Kanonhkwa’tsherí:io Health Facility is closed to the public as 

of March 24, 2020. Essential programs and services will continue to be delivered to the community. 

Any community members coming to the Kanonhkwa’tsherí:io Health Facility to pick up 

prescriptions from Proxim Pharmacy or pick up anything from a program or service, should wait 

curbside at the main entrance on the south-side of the building.  

All MCA staff coming to the Kanonhkwa’tsherí:io Health Facility will also be required to enter 

through the main entrance on the south-side of the building. All MCA staff will complete a daily 

health screening for respiratory symptoms before continuing into the building.  

These preventative measures are being taken to protect our community and our staff. To contact 

the Kanonhkwa’tsherí:io Health Facility, please call (613) 575-2341 and you will be routed to the 

appropriate program or service.  


